
The Little Garden Club 
Membership Meeting  
Thursday, December 8 

The home of Kim Lowrance 
 
 
Emily Kay, President, called the meeting to order. 
 
Emily asked for any corrections or additions to the November 2022 minutes. Lynne Fulton made 
a motion to approve the minutes as written. Connie Adams seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed. 
 
Ruthie Taylor, Travel, announced that we will have a field trip to LaGrange on April 20 to Nora 
Whitmer’s home.  More details will be announced in the coming months. 
 
Emily thanked our meeting hostesses:  Kim Lowrance, Alison Barton, Christian Owen, Anne 
Prince, and Elizabeth Williamson 
 
Emily thanked Horticulture Chairs, Bradley Fogelman and Elizabeth Williamson, for the very 
successful and fun herbaceous cocktail party they held on December 1.  The recipes can be 
found in the latest issue of Green Lines. 
 
Emily reminded everyone that the Memphis Botanic Garden Holiday Wonders is currently on 
display and encouraged us all to go.  LGC members get free admission with their MBG 
membership. 
 
Jean Johnston, Programs, introduced our speaker, Kevin Coble.  Kevin is the owner of Le Fleur 
flower shop and a member of the American Institute of Floral Designers.  There was recently an 
article highlighting Kevin in River City Magazine, whose editor is our own Christian Owen.  Kevin 
demonstrated how to design a variety of beautiful holiday arrangements for our homes. 
 
At the conclusion of Kevin’s demonstration, Emily Kay thanked Kevin for such a wonderful 
presentation. 
 
Mary Call Ford presented Silver Bells to Kathy Adams, Corinne Adrian and Dot Fisher.  Silver Bells 
are those who have been Little Garden Club members for 25 years or more.  This is our way of 
recognizing and celebrating these loyal and dedicated members. Going forward, we will 
recognize our Silver Bells each year at the December Membership meeting.   
 
There being no further business, Emily adjourned the meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Garnett Hutton 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


